## **STANTHORPE WORKING BEE 2012**

Another great weekend where we were able to make some major improvements to the Carnell Raceway circuit & had some fun in the process.

Works completed over the weekend included, cleaning of the main canteen, cleaning & painting of the canteen floor, cleaning & painting of the floor of the secretary's box, painting of the main entry gates, painting of the ripple strips, painting of all new grids for both cars & bikes, painting of the start line & general clean up of the track & surrounds. As well as the work done by our club the local track committee undertook concreting at several locations around the circuit where some of the bitumen edges were beginning to crumble.

Peter Herlihen from the Short Circuit Motosport Association in conjunction with timing guru Graham Castledine installed a new A & B timing loop across the track so it will be no longer necessary to "tape down" a temporary timing loop for every race meeting.

Several of our club members camped overnight & enjoyed some excellent social time which included the usual obligatory lie telling & general expansion of the truth.

Many thanks to Rob Brown & the local committee members for supplying lunch on Saturday & for head chefs Bernie & Dianne for keeping the troops well fed.